CONTOH SOAL PTS 2 BAHASA INGGRIS KELAS 11 SMA/MA

This text is for question number 1 to 4

BJ Habibie Street No 99

Jepara, 59465

11 January 2021

Dear my beloved friend Lisa,

How are you there? I hope you are alright. It's been a while since large-scale social restrictions we never met at English course.

How is your study? Is it online learning or offline learning? In my school all use online learning. Every day, I have to follow lessons through Google classroom and Google meet. At the first I enjoyed it because it is a new thing for me but over time I started to feel bored. I miss my school, my friend and others. I really want to study again at school. What do you think about this? Can you tell me how the learning activities in your school? I'm so curious about your study there.

Please reply my letter as soon as you can. Stay healthy!

Your best friend.

Jennie

Soal nomor 1

To whom does Jennie write the letter?

- A. Lisa
- B. Jennie
- C. BJ Habibie
- D. Lisa's friend
- E. Jennie's sister

Soal nomor 2

What is the letter about?

- A. missing her friend
- B. planning to meet in English course
- C. going to study together in online learning
- D. telling about her study during large-scale social restrictions
- E. enjoying offline learning during large-scale social restrictions

Why does Lisa feel bored with online learning?

- A. because she was lazy
- B. because she enjoyed her class
- C. because she can't use Google classroom
- D. because she was happy with online learning
- E. because she miss her school, friend and others

Soal nomor 4

What is probably the relationship between Lisa and Jennie?

- A. classmate in English course
- B. classmate in school
- C. workers
- D. sibling
- E. family

This text is for question number 5 to 8

The internet has generated many changes in our lives. It has changed the way we communicate and access information. The internet also has changed the way we buy things. In today's life, online shopping is growing rapidly. It has become a new culture in every country.

Buying things online is very easy. The only thing to do is to go to a certain website, which sells the product you need. The search engine on the web also enables us to find things fast with

various choices. After the product is chosen and the payment is made, the online shopper should only wait for three to five days until the thing purchased comes to his/her door. Another good advantage of online shopping is that things may be cheaper than in real stores.

Another benefit is online shopping saves our time. We don't need to go around finding what we need. It is very suitable for the busy people nowadays. Moreover we can compare the price of the same product in different stores without feeling guilty to the owner if we don't buy it. So online shopping becomes a comfortable style for the modern people. But online shoppers must thoroughly check products offered to make sure the quality.

Soal nomor 5

What does the text mainly talk about?

- A. the benefits of online shopping
- B. the procedure of shopping online
- C. the deficiencies of online shopping
- D. things to do when online shopping
- E. the pluses and minuses of online shopping

Soal nomor 6

How can online shoppers choose products? They have to

- A. go to real shops
- B. have an account
- C. have a computer
- D. visit the shop site
- E. login to their email

Soal nomor 7

The following are the advantage of online shopping, except

- A. many various product can be choose and compare
- B. shoppers can purchases product every time and everywhere

- C. the product might be different with the real
- D. the price is cheaper than real store
- E. shoppers is easier to find things via online

"... must thoroughly check products offered." (last paragraph)

What does the word 'thoroughly' mean?

- A. tightly
- B. carelessly
- C. extremely
- D. accurately
- E. completely

This text is for question number 9 to 12

All human beings eat food and make use of the chemical energy in it, so do all other animals. Perhaps you wonder where all that chemical energy comes from. Why doesn't the food all get used up?

The answer is that new food is being grown as fast as old food is used to. It is the green plants that form the new food. Animals either eat the plants or eat other animals that have eaten plants.

The green substance of plants is chlorophyll. Chlorophyll can absorb sunlight. When it does so, it changes the energy of the sun into chemical energy. The chemical energy present in sunlit chlorophyll is used to combine dioxide in the air with water from the soil. Starch and other complicated compounds are formed. These are high in chemical energy obtained from the sunlit chlorophyll.

They make up the food on which mankind and all other animals live. In the process of forming this food, some oxygen atoms are left over. These are given off into the air by the plants. The whole process is called photosynthesis.

Thus, plants use sunlight to form food and oxygen from carbon dioxide and water again. Plants change the sun's energy into chemical energy. And animals change the animal energy into kinetic and heat energy.

Soal nomor 9

The text is about

- A. the process of changing chemical energy
- B. the formation of carbon dioxide
- C. the green substance of plants
- D. the process of photosynthesis
- E. the use of chemical energy

Soal nomor 10

What will happen when the chlorophyll absorbs sunlight? It will

- A. change heat into kinetic energy
- B. form complicated compound
- C. fake use of heat energy
- D. change kinetic energy into chemical energy
- E. change the sun's energy into chemical energy

Soal nomor 11

From the text we know that

- A. plant need to heat energy to live
- B. all human beings need chemical energy
- C. plants absorb sunlight to produce kinetic energy
- D. chlorophyll is the most important thing in photosynthesis
- E. sun's energy cannot be formed into kinetic energy

Soal nomor 12

The green substance of plants is chlorophyll. (paragraph 3)

The word 'substance' is closest in meaning to

A. core			
B. body			
C. stuff			
D. essence			
E. material			
Soal nomor 13			
A broke down car is pushed by them at the corner street.			
What is the active voice of the sentence above?			
A. they pushed a broke down car at the corner street			
B. they push a broke down car at the corner street			
C. at the corner street, a broke down car pushed them			
D. at the corner street, a broke down car was pushed by them			
E. a broke down car pushed by them at the corner street			
Soal nomor 14			
My questions answered by the customer service officers.			
A. were			
B. are			
C. was			
D. has			
E. is			
Soal nomor 15			
Daddy drank a cup of coffee last evening. The passive voice is			
A. a cup of coffee was drunk by daddy last evening			

- B. a cup of coffee is drunk by daddy last evening
- C. a cup of coffee were drunk by daddy last evening
- D. daddy was drunk a cup of coffee last evening
- E. daddy is drank a cup of coffee last evening

Some workers are still renovating my kitchen and bathroom.

What is the passive voice of the sentence above?

- A. My kitchen and bathroom is still being renovate by some workers
- B. My kitchen and bathroom are still being renovate by some workers
- C. My kitchen and bathroom is still being renovated by some workers
- D. My kitchen and bathroom are still being renovated by some workers
- E. My kitchen and bathroom am still being renovated by some workers

Soal nomor 17

Lucy and Tina have bought novels.

What is the passive voice of the sentence above?

- A. the novels have been bought by them
- B. the novels has been bought by them
- C. the novel was bought by them
- D. the novels are bought by them
- E. the novel bought by them

This text is for question number 18 to 21

To Dave Harry

12 Febuary 2021

My dear Dave,

I am awfully sorry to hear about your friend Andreas in Sriwijaya airplane tragedy. I know how close you both were as brothers more than friends. Please accept my deep condolences on this sorrowful loss.

Whenever I met Andreas, he came across as a very active and spirited person who took part in most of our community activities. I am sure he will be remembered fondly by those who got to know him

I am feeling very bad that I can't be there with you at this difficult time, but remember that I am just a phone call away. Don't hesitate to call me at any time and allow me to be of some help to you.

Let Lord bless you and his family with the strength to sail though this tough situation. Please know that you are there in our payers and thoughts. I hope to meet you by the end of this month. Until then please take care and accept my sincere sympathies.

With Love

Jimmy

Soal nomor 18

Whom is the letter from?

- A Andreas
- B. Jimmy
- C. Denny
- D. Dave
- E. Mike

Soal nomor 19

What was Jimmy's purpose with the letter?

A. o have meeting

B. to give information C. to tell his happiness D. to send his condolence E. to ask for Andre's information Baca: • Latihan Soal PTS Genap Bahasa Inggris Kelas 10 SMA MA • Latihan Soal PTS Genap Bahasa Inggris Kelas 12 SMA MA • Latihan Soal PTS Genap Bahasa Indonesia Kelas 12 SMA MA Soal nomor 20 Which one is true based on the letter? A. Dave is Andreas's brother B. Dave never meet with Andreas before C. Andreas is a very active and lazy person D. Jimmy is a very active and spirited person E. Jimmy wants Dave call him if he get a problem Soal nomor 21 "Until then please take care and accept my sincere sympathies." (paragraph 4) The sentence above is the in a letter. A. introduction B. conclusion

This text is for question number 22 to 25

C. salutation

D. greeting

E. body

Most people choose to burn their garbage in open areas than recycling them. I suppose they don't realize how harmful this practice is to their health and to the environment. There are some reasons why we should not burn waste.

Open burning of garbage poses health risks to those exposed directly to the smoke. It especially affects people with sensitive respiratory systems, as well as children and the elderly. In the short term, exposure to smoke can cause headaches, nausea, and rashes. Over time, it can increase the risk of developing heart disease.

Since open burning of garbage is more common in rural and agricultural areas, there is particular concern for high levels of dioxins and furans setting on crops, in our streams, and in our lakes. Dioxins and furans produced by the open burning of garbage area are deposited on plants, which are eaten by animals. The dioxins and furans are absorbed by these animals and stay in the food chain until they ultimately end up in our meat and dairy products. In fact, over 90% of our intake of dioxins and furans is from our diet.

In conclusion, burning garbage is not a good way to reduce our waste because it is dangerous for our health and environment. There are still many safe ways to reduce waste that we can try.

Soal nomor 22

What is the text about?

- A. the effects of air pollution
- B. the danger of burning waste
- C. how to burn garbage
- D. how to reduce waste
- E. the importance of garbage

Soal nomor 23

From the text we know that

- A. burning waste improve the quality of our environment
- B. burning garbage is not prudent way to lessen the waste
- C. people commonly burn their garbage in in suburban areas
- D. open burning of garbage doesn't influence human's health
- E. open burning of waste contaminates the dairy product directly

What is the main idea of the third paragraph?

- A. open burning waste is bad for health
- B. open burning of garbage has no risks to lakes and streams
- C. animals are the one which spread the pollutants
- D. dioxins and furans are produced by plants
- E. open burning of garbage is not good for our environment

Soal nomor 25

Where do people commonly burn their garbage in open area?

- A. In towns
- B. In urban area
- C. In suburban areas
- D. In rural and agricultural areas
- E. In parks and recreation districts

This text is for question number 26 to 29

Biodiesel is a clean burning substitute for petroleum based diesel fuel. Biodiesel is made of vegetable oil.

To make or manufacture Biodiesel, you must first start with raw materials. The raw materials needed in the production of Biodiesel are a small amount of methanol and a ready supply of vegetable product. One of the most common vegetables used in the production of Biodiesel is corn, although depending on the geographic location of the manufacturing facility many other plants are used as well (rapeseed, soybeans, flaxseed, etc.). The first step is to use the raw vegetable product to make vegetable oil. Vegetable oil by itself will not be what you need to power a car, from here it has to be processed into Biodiesel.

The process for converting vegetable oil into Biodiesel is sometimes called ester interchange. To complete this process the vegetable oil has to be combined with a smaller amount of methanol and then put in the presence of a small quantity of an alkaline catalyst (for example, 5% to 1% sodium hydroxide). Vegetable oil is made up of so-called triglycerides, which is a compound of the trivalent alcohol glycerin with three fatty acids. The goal of ester interchange is to separate

the glycerin molecule from the three fatty acids and replace it with three methanol molecules. This process then yield roughly 90% Biodiesel and 10% of a glycerin byproduct. The glycerin byproduct can be used in a number of other chemical processes for different industries.

Soal nomor 26

What is the text about?

- A. the process of making Biodiesel
- B. the use of Biodiesel
- C. the advantage of using Biodiesel
- D. the benefit of producing Biodiesel
- E. the development of Biodiesel product

Soal nomor 27

What are interchanged in the process of ester interchange?

- A. the three fatty acids with the glycerin molecules
- B. the glycerin molecule with three methanol molecules
- C. methanol with the three fatty acids
- D. vegetable oil with methanol
- E. methanol and alkaline catalyst

Soal nomor 28

According to the text, one of the advantages in using biodiesel is...

- A. it is cheap
- B. it only uses vegetable oil
- C. it uses replaceable materials
- D. it can be done in small industry
- E. it gives less pollution than petroleum

"The process for converting vegetable oil..."(Paragraph 3).

The word 'converting' is closest in meaning to

- A. producing
- B. separating
- C. attaching
- D. processing
- E. changing

Soal nomor 30

Did he read Qur'an last night?

What is the passive voice of the sentence above?

- A. was he read by Qur'an last night?
- B. did Qur'an read by him last night?
- C. was Qur'an read by him last night?
- D. was he read Qur'an last night?
- E. was Qur'an read by he last night?

Soal nomor 31

Sinta writes a letter for her family in Jakarta.

What is the passive voice of the sentence above?

- A. Sinta is written a letter for her family in Jakarta
- B. a letter are written by Sinta for her family in Jakarta
- C. a letter is written by Sinta for her family in Jakarta
- D. Sinta was written a letter for her family in Jakarta

E. for her family in Jakarta, Sinta writes a letter Soal nomor 32 Mr. Azfer is teaching English at Senior High School What is the passive voice of the sentence above? A. Mr. Azfer is taught English at Senior High School B. English is teaching by Mr. Azfer at Senior High School C. English is taught by Mr. Azfer at Senior High School D. English is being taught by Mr. Azfer at Senior High School E. English are taught by Mr. Azfer at Senior High School Soal nomor 33 The window ... since 3 days ago. A. cleaned

- B. being cleaned
- C. have not been cleaned
- D. has not been cleaned
- E. been cleaned

Soal nomor 34

Arya crash?"	: "Have you	airplane	
Andi	: "Yes,	to the headquarters of Garuda."	

- A. it have been faxed
- B. they are faxed
- C. has faxed
- D. the victim fax

E. it has been faxed

This text is for question number 35 to 38

How Cell Phone Works

A cell phone is a great gadget in this modern world. What is a cell phone? A cell phone is actually a radio in certain way. Like a radio, by a cell phone we can communicate to other people in real time. Million people use cell phone for their communication. Even nowadays, people use cell phones to communicate in voice, written and data.

Alexander Graham Bell is the person who makes great change in the way people communicate to each other. He invented a telephone in 1876. While wireless radio was formally known in 1894 presented by Guglielmo Marconi. By these two technologies, then a cell phone was born. However do you know how actually cell phones work?

This short explanation on how a cell phone work is really wonderful. A cell phone or in long term "cellular telephone' works by transmitting signals of radio to towers of cellular. The towers are networked to a central switching station. The connection usually uses wire, fiber optic-cables, or microwave.

Then the central switching station which handles calls in certain given area is directed connected to the wire-based telephone system. Cellulars are picked up by the towers and relayed to another cellular telephone user or the user of wire-based telephone network.

The towers vary in the capacity and capability to receive signals. Some can receive the signal from short distance and the others can receive more distance. However, there are usually more than one tower in certain given area so that the system can handle the increasing telephone traffic.

Soal nomor 35

Who is the founder of cell phone?

- A Franklin
- B. Graham Bell
- C. George rude
- D. Marconi
- E. Glorious Frederick

Soal nomor 36

What station which handles calls?
A. The central switching station
B. Traffic station

- C. Distributaries station
- D. Local station
- E. Towers station

What is the main idea of the second paragraph?

- A. Alexander Graham Bell
- B. Wireless radio
- C. Guglielmo Marconi
- D. The process of the born of cell phone
- E. How cell phone work from station

Soal nomor 38

Based on the text, how the cell phone works?

- A. by transmitting signals of radio to towers of cellular
- B. by traffic
- C. by receive the password
- D. by find the code
- E. by internet

This text is for question number 39 to 42

Everybody should change their way of life to reduce global warming. There are several things that we can do. One of them is by buying and consuming fresh local groceries as much as possible. It of course includes local vegetables, fruits, bread, etc.

Local groceries don't need much transportation to get it into the market. It of course means, the amount of carbon dioxide produced is less than the groceries from other region. Therefore, by buying local groceries we are helping reduce the amount of carbon dioxide produced.

Consuming fresh groceries instead of frozen ones are healthier for us. Furthermore, fresh food or groceries means no requirements for it to be freeze up. It means that no electricity is needed and saving energy means reducing carbon dioxide and money.

So, from now on we should consume fresh local groceries to reduce global warming.

Soal nomor 39

The text gives us information about

- A. the ways to minimize global warning
- B. the ways to increase global warning
- C. the effects of global warning
- D. the importance of consuming local groceries
- E. the importance of knowing global warning

Soal nomor 40

To reduce the global warming we should

- A. buy import product
- B. buy expensive clothes
- C. consume frozen foods
- D. consume fresh foods
- E. not use electricity efficiently